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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
October 31, 2005
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the September 20, 2005 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her report by noting the ongoing meetings of and events relating to the 2015 Commission.  The next meeting will be on November 11, when Margaret Wheatley will lead a discussion entitled “The Uses & Abuses of Measurement.”  The event will be from 12:30 to 1:30, and the location will be announced prior to the event.
She also reported that the Board of Trustees had met on October 21, accompanied by celebrations of the opening of the Lulu Chow Wang Campus Center and the closing of the highly-successful capital campaign.  Alicia Cooney and Pam Melroy joined the Board as new Trustees this year.

Other events included:

· Family and Friends Weekend, highlighted by a distinguished faculty lecture by Professor Rachel Jacoff

· Parker Palmer events, as part of the development of the “Courage to Teach” program in New England

· The Alumnae Association’s ALANA forum attracted 130 alumnae for a weekend of events

Approval of Amendments to the By-Laws:  Angie Evans
Angie Evans conducted the following votes related to the proposed amendments to the by-laws:

· The Council voted to approve the addition of a representative to the Wang Center Advisory Board

· The Council voted to consider the proposed amendments as a group rather than many individual changes
· The Council voted to approve and accept the group of proposed changes to the by-laws

Human Resources Update:  Eloise McGaw

Eloise McGaw announced that the HR office would be hosting a benefits information day on November 3 in the Wang Center.  Additional information about the event is available on the HR web site.  Ms. McGaw then briefly discussed health insurance costs.  After due consideration, the HR office decided to postpone any changes to the plan structure until 2007.  In addition, the previously-announced change to the payment arrangements for health insurance will be phased-in more gradually, postponing full implementation for another year.  Information sessions will be held in the Spring to provide additional information about health care options and costs.

CPPAC Report:  Dennis McFadden
Dennis McFadden reported that, in the Spring of 2005, CPPAC members identified a need for additional communication with the College community.  As a result, CPPAC hosted an open meeting on September 19.  Thirty-five staff members attended and discussed many points.  Two major themes came from that meeting:  a need for further communication, as previously identified, and a desire to examine and understand inequalities in personnel policies for different campus groups.  CPPAC will seek to address these issues over the coming year, and staff members were encouraged to contact CPPAC, via the CPPAC conference or direct messages, with any questions or concerns.
Charitable Giving Campaign 2005:  Pam Bristah
Pam Bristah announced that the 2005 Charitable Giving Campaign will launch on November 3 with an informational luncheon for departmental Campaign representatives.  Organizers of this year’s effort hope to exceed last year’s figures for both the total dollars raised and the number of participants.  The annual Campaign raffle will be held on December 19 in the Academic Council Room.

Tanner Conference:  Amy Capman
Amy Capman announced that the 2005 Tanner Conference will take place on November 1, 2005.  The conference will consist of community breakfast and lunch in the Pendleton Atrium, four sessions of presentations, and an exhibition at Jewett.  This year’s conference hosts 195 presenters, of which 177 are students and 98 are seniors.  Ninety-two faculty and staff advisors are also participating.  Ms. Capman expressed her thanks to the various offices and departments that contribute to Tanner’s ongoing success.

Diversity Adjunct Program:  Linda Brothers
Linda Brothers distributed information and spoke about the successes of the Diversity Adjunct Program.  Since the programs inception, the College has seen increases in the number of compliant searches, the overall diversity of the staff, and the diversity of placement of minorities by department.  She also distributed a list of the administrators of the program and expressed optimism about the program’s future success.
CyberSecurity:  Susan Richman
Susan Richman drew the Council’s attention to a cybersecurity pamphlet that had recently been sent to all staff members.  In particular, she pointed out the ‘Computer Security Checklist,’ which provides administrators with a simple method for ensuring that their security measures are up to date.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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